PAGE  
- 3 -

[image: image1.wmf] 

PERMANENT COUNCIL

 

OEA/Ser.G
CP/SA.1770/10
21 December 2010
Original: Spanish
Record of the regular meeting of September 29, 2010
CP/ACTA -1770/10
/

The regular meeting of the Permanent Council commenced at 10:38 a.m., chaired by Ambassador María Isabel Salvador, Permanent Representative of Ecuador to the Organization of American States (OAS). 

1. Adoption of the order of business (CP/OD-1770/10)

The Permanent Council adopted the order of business, document CP/OD-1770/10, without changes.
2. Verbal report of the Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) on that Committee’s work in preparation for the fortieth special session of the General Assembly. 
The Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP), Ambassador Virgilio Alcántara, Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic, presented a verbal report on the work accomplished in preparation for the special session of the General Assembly convened to adopt the draft program-budget of the Organization for 2011. 
Ambassador Alcántara reported that, pursuant to Article 19.b of the Permanent Council’s Rules of Procedure, at its meeting on August 17, 2010, the CAAP decided to create two working groups to carry out the tasks entrusted to it:  (1) The Working Group to Review the Proposed Program-Budget for 2011; and (2) The Working Group to Prepare the Draft Resolution on the 2011 Program-Budget.
He noted that the Working Group to Review the Proposed Program-Budget for 2011 had held eight meetings, for the purpose of finding consensus on the redistribution of funds.  The Chair of the Working Group also presented to the CAAP his report, which is contained in document CAAP/GT/PPP-28/10 corr. 1.  The Working Group to Prepare the Draft Resolution on the 2011 Program-Budget held six meetings and the Working Group’s Chair presented its report to the CAAP, distributed as document CAAP/GT/RPP-12/10.  The Chair of the CAAP also provided details of the agreements reached at the level of the working groups and, subsequently, by the CAAP, on the distribution of budget ceiling and funding programs of the Organization for 2011, noting that said agreements were reflected in the draft resolution that was being presented to the Permanent Council. 

Finally, the Chair of the CAAP thanked all the delegations, the Committee vice chairs, and the Working Group Chairs for their effort, participation, and contributions towards accomplishing all the work entrusted to it. 

· Draft Resolution “Program-Budget of the Regular Fund of the Organization for 2011 and Contributions for FEMCIDI” (CP/CAAP-3075/10)
The Chair of the Council reported that the draft resolution “Program-Budget of the Regular Fund of the Organization for 2011 and Contributions for FEMCIDI,” document (CP/CAAP-3075/10), which was being presented to the Council, had been approved by the members of the CAAP. 
The delegations of Nicaragua, Peru, Dominican Republic, Brazil, and United States expressed the views of their respective governments regarding the program-budget of the Organization. 
The Permanent Council decided to refer to the fortieth special session of the General Assembly for consideration the draft resolution “Program-Budget of the Regular Fund of the Organization for 2011 and Contributions for FEMCIDI,” document (CP/CAAP-3075/10), with the changes agreed on in operative paragraphs 8 and 9.
3. Convocation of the Fourth Forum on Confidence- and Security-Building Measures (CP/doc.4512/10)
Ambassador Hugo de Zela, Permanent Representative of Peru, presented the draft resolution convening the “Fourth Meeting of the Forum on Confidence- and Security-Building Measures” for November 15 to 16, 2010 in Lima, Peru. 
The Permanent Council adopted without changes the draft resolution, which was published as resolution CP/RES. 976 (1770/10).

4. Adoption of the following minutes of the Permanent Council: CP/ACTA 1678/09 and CP/ACTA 1693/09
The Council adopted the following minutes:
· CP/ACTA 1678/09, of the regular meeting of February 18, 2009
· CP/ACTA 1693/09, of the regular meeting of May 27, 2009
5. Other business
· Ambassador Hugo de Zela, Permanent Representative of Peru, spoke about the costs associated with organizing the fortieth regular session of the General Assembly that was held in Lima, Peru, expressing his satisfaction with the efficiency and the savings in resources–an efficiency that resulted in a significant amount being returned to the Government of Peru. 
· The Alternate Representative of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, Ms. Carmen Velásquez, referred to the elections held in that country last September 26, describing them as an expression of true representative democracy.  She also made reference to the invitation that had been extended by the Chair of Venezuela's National Electoral Council to the Chair of the Permanent Council to participate as international observers for the aforementioned elections.
· The Chair of the Permanent Council, Ambassador María Isabel Salvador, Permanent Representative of Ecuador, spoke about the invitation received from the National Electoral Council of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, and outlined the procedure followed in arriving at the decision that was taken.
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The delegations of Guatemala, Mexico, Chile, Peru, Nicaragua, Canada, Argentina, and Brazil spoke on that issue as well, as did the Secretary General and the Assistant Secretary General, who will deliver a report on what transpired in relation to the matter.
There being no further matters to consider, the meeting was adjourned at 12:34 p.m.
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�.	The statements and comments appear in the Minutes of the meeting , CP/ACTA-1770/10.
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